The long days of Summer are upon us, hence the last Update before our regular Newsletter resumes in September. Our regularly scheduled Wednesday, September 12, 2018 meeting, will. have Lori Chavez DeRemer, currently the Mayor of Happy Valley and a Candidate for Oregon's House District # 51 as our speaker. Additional candidates are always welcome to share their platforms with us.

Important Announcement There will be NO Executive Club Meeting in August. The next scheduled gathering of the "Don McIntire Activists" will be September 5th, 7 pm, at the Airport Shilo Inn, 11707 N.E. Airport Way. Speaker to be announced later.

As of this time, we will have 4 of our Initiative Petitions on the November 8th Ballot. "Stop Oregon Sanctuary Cities Law" which would repeal the state's 31 year-old sanctuary law. "A Tax is a Tax", a Constitutional Amendment to require a three-fifths vote of the House and Senate for raising revenue, including assessing fees and ending tax credits. "Stop Taxpayer Funding for Abortion Act", this is also a Constitutional Amendment prohibiting use of public funds for most abortions, unless medically necessary or required by federal law. Tax-free food: "Yes! Keep Our Groceries Tax-Free". This Constitutional Amendment would prohibit local and state taxes on all foods for consumption, except for alcohol, tobacco and marijuana. Personal hygiene products were excluded from this measure. The State Legislature also put a measure on the ballot regarding bond funding for affordable housing

If you believe in and support any of the above measures, Please write letters to the Editor, talk to friends and family, share your facts and opinions at neighborhood meetings or help out at information booths at County Fairs and Community Celebrations. With everyone doing a little bit for our Initiatives and Candidates, we can be victorious. November 8th will be upon us before we realize it.

August 3 will be the opening of the newest Dinesh D'Souza movie, "Death of a Nation" Call your local theater for show times or check Deathofanation.com or DecisionAmericaTour.com for more information.

BIRTHDAYS TO REMEMBER

September 3, Jan Clifton September 25, Robbie Bello September 19, Kate Drew will celebrate her 91st September 27, Celestia Bue

Mt. Hood Republican Women will be sending our annual \$100. to the Gresham Salvation Army for school supplies. They contact our neighborhood schools for children in need of backpacks and all the necessary paper, pencils, pens etc. to fill them. Always done quietly and discreetly to protect their identities.

Boring CPO will have their regular meeting, Tuesday, August 7, at 7 - 8:30 pm, at the Boring Fire Station on Highway 212. All are welcome to attend and participate in local land use issues and community concerns.

A good reminder for those traveling this Summer. Please save all those hotel sized bars of soap and small containers of shampoo, conditioner and lotion. Bring them to our September 12 meeting as part of MHRW community service project for the Pregnancy Resource Center.

The Boring Oregon Vietnam Veteran's Memorial is finally finished. After 3 years of community fund raising, under the leadership of Steve Bates, a beautiful memorial was erected in honor of the 41 Clackamas County residents who lost their lives in this war. It is truly beautiful and will be lighted from dusk to dawn. The Dedication Service will take place Friday, September 21, 2018, 2 pm at Boring Station Trailhead Park with participation from many patriotic organizations. For additional information and to thank Steve for his unending work, call 503-663-6271.

Don't forget "Boring and Dull Day". August 9, Thursday, 5 - till 9pm. At the Boring Station Trailhead Park, Highway 212 in Boring. Celebrated as a Community Social In The Park. Free Ice Cream, Bagpipers, Patriotic Salutes, \$3000. Value Raffle Drawing, Wine & Beer Garden, Music and more. Boring Damascus Grange will have food for purchase available. Everyone welcome and encouraged to attend for an evening of fun. Bring your lawn chair or a blanket and celebrate the pairing of Boring, Oregon and Dull, Scotland.

Don't forget to attend the Clackamas County Fair in Canby - August 14 - 18 and the Oregon State Fair in Salem August 24 thru September 3.

A message for all, take that extra step and become more involved with our club, volunteer on a committee, attend our Executive Board meeting, 11:30 am, Wednesday, Aug. 29 at Elmer's and share your new ideas. There is a place for everyone at our table.

. Have you contacted your candidates and volunteered? Remember, WE MUST WIN to protect our freedoms. The following is a list of candidates and their contact #'s. Please call now for signs, brochures and schedules. Together, we can rescue Oregon from Liberal destruction.

```
Oregon Governor - Knute Buehler - 503-303-8441
U.S. House District # 2 - Greg Walden - 503-387-4820
                                                       greg@gregwalden.com
U.S. House District #5 - Mark Callahan - 541-953-1900
                                                       Mark@CallahanForOregon.com
Ore. Senate Dist. #.26 - Chuck Thomsen - 541-490-4641
                                                       chucktxi@aol.com
Ore. Senate Dist. #20 - Alan Olsen -
                                       503-266-4599
                                                       alanolsen20@gmail.com
Ore. Senate Dist. #13 - Kim Thatcher - 503-932-1291
                                                       kim@kimthatcher.com
Ore. House Dist. # 52 - Jeff Helfrich - 503-392-4546
                                                       Jeff@jeffhelfrich.com
Ore. House Dist. #51 - Lori-Chavez DeRemer - 971-367-6821 deremers@msn.com
Ore. House Dist. # 49 - Justin Hwang - 503-827-1894
                                                       justin@joyteriyaki.com
Ore. House Dist. #37 - Julie Parish -
                                                        nwte@comcast.net
                                       503-744-0938
Ore. House Dist. #25 - Bill Post -
                                       971-273-7990
                                                         repbill@billpost.us
```

If you have any information you'd like to share with our members, Please contact Clarice Moss at 503-658-5227, or clarice moss@ yahoo.com STAY COOL!!!